Country Walk Homeowner’s Association

2003 Annual Meeting Minutes

10/30/2003 7:00 PM


· The meeting was called to order at 7:06pm by Joe Wittig.

· It was motioned by John Mullen and seconded by Gene Hilger to waive the roll call vote in favor of the sign in register.

· A quorum was established by 14 members present in person and 8 by proxy.

· The proof of meeting notice was shown which had been mailed to all members.  A motion was made by Alan Devney to accept it and it was seconded by Gene Hilger.

· Matt showed the 2002 Annual meeting minutes.  A motion was made and seconded to accept them as included in the annual meeting packet.
· Report of the Board of Directors:

· JW: Noted that Sean Wilkinson had resigned from the board in August.  Thanked Sean for his time of service.

· JW: Advised problems with property manager earlier in the year had been resolved.  Situation had gotten pretty bad at the time.  Lee Geupel is back to help for the third time and doing a great job as usual.  Matt advised Lee agreed to forego final two payments by us to Kirkpatrick for their fee for 2003.  This was suggested by the board to make up for the problems from previous property manager.  They also agreed to not increase their fees for 2004.
· JW: Advised that collections for 2003 were a little better than 2002 but were are always behind on cash.  Only three houses currently unpaid.
· MS: reviewed ACC requests which occurred during the year.  Thanked those who were present who had followed the rules and requested they speak to their neighbors about doing the same so there are no future problems.

· Tony Graham asked about timeline to finish projects.  Matt advised we give most people a 90 day window.

· Election of new board member:

· Joe Wittig advised structure of board and election rules.  Asked for volunteers from those in attendance to run for the board.  No volunteers stepped forward except Matt Serd.  Matt had been appointed to a term previously and wanted to continue if re-elected.  As he was the only choice, a motion was made by Tony Graham to do a voice vote and was seconded by John Mullen.  The motion passed and a voice vote was held for the board seat.  Matt Serd was elected unanimously.

· Joe Wittig thanked Matt for volunteering and again asked for a volunteer to fill the open seat (two years remaining on the term).  Gene Hilger volunteered.  Matt and Joe appointed him immediately as the third board member.

· Old Business:
· The board advised that they had sent a letter to the Brownsburg Girls Softball League concerning the weeds in the fenced in area next to our south pond.  Joe advised that they had cut down the weeds and now we need to work on them hiding the ‘junk’.

· John Mullen asked about budgeting for new stones around the culverts on the ponds.  Matt advised that he had the name of a couple of companies and that he would get a quote.  Matt considered adding the stones for his shore line himself because the shore had lost several feet over the years.
· Several ladies asked about what the board can do about cars parked in the street.  They were especially concerned about those which are causing safety problems.  

· The large white truck on the curve on Country Walk was mentioned as the biggest problem.  The board advised that while they cannot regulate people parking on the street, they will have Kirkpatrick send a letter requesting the homeowner respect the wishes of the neighborhood for safety reasons.   

· Matt Serd mentioned that Ray’s trash had stopped him once and advised him that if they cannot make it through the neighborhood, they will simply skip everyone else.
· Matt also mentioned that he had seen a semi-trailer parked on Country Walk twice.  Gene Hilger advised that his son’s bus had to wait 45 minutes while the semi-trailer blocked the road.  The bus is not allowed to back up for any reason.

· Joe Wittig advised that the board will add this request as one of the important items in the next newsletter.

· This past year was the first for 2 down solutions as our landscape company.  Joe requested input on how they performed.  Overall, everyone was very pleased.
· JP Elsbury mentioned that he had to talk to one of the workers about leaving really bad ruts on the pond banks off Cinnamon Court.  He said it only helped temporarily.  Joe advised that we would have Lee notify 2 down solutions so all of the workers knew to be more careful.
· Joe advised that there were much fewer issues this year than in the past.

· Budget discussion:
· Joe reviewed the budget items.  The proposed fees of $190 would be due by 2/1/2004.  If more than 30 days late, a $25 fee would be added to the amount owed.

· The budgeted revenue assumes only 97 houses pay.  This step was taken to reflect the historically lower collection amounts.

· The management fee by Kirkpatrick remains the same.  Joe Wittig discussed the fact that despite the problems earlier in the year, the board members are unpaid volunteers and by having Kirkpatrick handle a lot of the detail items, the board can spend more time with their families’.  He also advised that the amount we pay is $200-300 less then if were to get a new management company or if we hired equivalent help.

· The landscape portion of the budget remained the same overall as last year.  Joe advised that we had already signed the contract for next year with them because of their good performance.

· The pond company had a small increase but the board again felt that this was a good company who had taken the proper steps to maintain the health of our pond over the years.  The board had already approved the contract for this also.

· After the discussion of the budget, Alan Devney motioned to vote on the proposed budget.  It was seconded by Ashley Bunch.  The motion passed and a paper vote of those present was conducted.  After adding in the 8 proxy votes, the final vote was 21 votes for the proposed budget and 1 vote against.  (There had been no discussion during the meeting as to the reason for a negative vote.)  The proposed budget and fees were approved.
· New Business:
· Alan Devney suggested we discuss mini-barns or storage barns.  Almost everyone present had an opinion on the matter.  Joe summarized the situation by advising that this change in covenants would require a 75% approval (75 votes) to pass.  He advised that if the neighbors truly want it, then 75 people will have to vote for it at next year’s annual meeting.  He advised that there had been very little response to the subject in the spring newsletter.

· Jason Amones brought up speeding in the neighborhood.  He mentioned a specific type of car that he said was driving especially fast.  He asked if we could contact the Brownsburg police to see if they can schedule some time to watch for speeders or people driving through the stop sign on Country Walk.  Joe advised we will attempt to do so.  Several others present had also seen cars driving too fast and said it was a very bad problem that needs addressed. 
· Joe thanked all those in attendance for coming and participating.  There was a motion to adjourn from John Mullen and a second by Gene Hilger.  The meeting adjourned at 8:06pm.
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